
 

  

 

August 28, 2024 
 

To:  Village of Romeoville 
1050 West Romeo Road 
Romeoville, IL 60446 
 

Attn:  Mayor and Board of Trustees 
        

RE:     REL 23-R0751 Village of Romeoville 
135th Street – Weber Road to Independence Boulevard (IL-53) 
Decorative Lighting Phase 6  

 
Dear Mayor and Board of Trustees: 
 
We have reviewed the bids received on August 28, 2024 for the referenced project, and find 
them to be as follows: 
 

Contractor As-Read Bid  
Utility Dynamics Corporation $1,022,420.00 
Van-Mack Electric Company $1,033,350.00 
H&H Electric Company $1,162,794.14 

  
As seen on the enclosed itemized bid tabulation, the low bid is approximately 7% lower than 
the engineer’s estimated cost of $1,092,650.00.   
 
We, therefore, recommend that the contract be awarded to the low bidder, Utility Dynamics 
Corporation in the amount of One Million Twenty-Two Thousand Four Hundred Twenty 
Dollars and Zero Cents ($1,022,420.00). If you have any questions, or need additional 
information, please contact me at your convenience.  
 

 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
Joel Drabicki, PE 
Municipal Engineer  
(815) 412-2012 
jdrabicki@reltd.com 
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